NOTE:  This guidance revises FMCSA-HOS-ELD-TECH-FAQ87, issued on September 1, 2017, and rescinded on March 10, 2022.


FMCSA-ELD-395-Q082(2022-03-10)

Question: To ensure that the list of self-certified electronic logging devices (ELDs) is current, ELD providers must notify FMCSA of any major changes to their device. What constitutes a major change to an ELD?
Guidance: If the provider makes a change that would cause any of the registered ELD values to change, an update to the ELD registration must be made; updated information will be reviewed by FMCSA to ensure all required registration information is included. The provider can also determine the best route for making this change—either updating a current listing, or registering a new ELD.
Note: Any change that results in an update to the ELD Identifier or provider public/private key pair must be reflected on the ELD registration website.
Contact Info: FMCSA ELD Information, 1-800-832-5660 or ELD@dot.gov. 
________________________

Note: This guidance document does not have the force and effect of law and is not meant to bind the public in any way.  It is intended only to provide information and clarity regarding existing requirements under the law or agency policies.

Regulatory Topic: ELD Guidance 

Effective Date: Thursday, March 10, 2022

Issued Date: Thursday, March 10, 2022

